
 

 

December 18, 2020 
 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) Update 
Dear Resident / Representative: 
 

As we prepare for the upcoming holidays, we want to update you on the status of the Veterans 
Home’s efforts to prevent the spread of the coronavirus.  The safety and wellbeing of all residents is our top 
priority.  The Infection Prevention and Control Committee continues to meet as necessary to review and act 
on guidance from the federal and state governments and work closely with health department contacts. 

 
A total of fifty residents have tested positive since testing started, and forty-one employees have tested 

positive since testing became readily available.  We are currently conducting facility-wide resident testing every 
3-7 days until there are 14 consecutive days of no positive resident or employee test results.  Residents with 
symptoms will continue to be tested for the coronavirus, as well as those residents who must be tested prior to a 
hospital appointment or procedure.  In accordance with state and federal requirements, we have begun to test 
staff twice weekly. This will continue until such time that the community positivity rates decrease. 
 

Accordingly, the residential units are on quarantine with a higher level of precautions. These precautions 
include requiring residents to remain on the unit, and in their rooms whenever possible.  In addition, face-to-face 
visits continue to be paused.  As we get closer to the date for resuming face-to-face visits, you will be notified in 
writing as well as telephone. 

 
The Veterans Home is preparing for the receipt of the Pfizer COVID-19 vaccine for residents and  staff.  

The Home has partnered with CVS Pharmacy through the federal vaccination program to obtain and administer 
the vaccine.  The COVID vaccination days are scheduled for 12/27/20, 1/17/21 and a 3rd date to be scheduled.  
Attached is the Pfizer Vaccination Fact Sheet.  Please let us know if you have not received your loved one’s 
consent for vaccination form.  

 
We understand that for many of us, the holiday dinner table which has traditionally been a time of joy and 

happiness shared with many family members present, will feel different.  However, for our residents it will not 
taste different!  The Home’s chef and the kitchen team are preparing a traditional meal which will include prime 
rib, roasted herb potatoes, Capri vegetable blend, and chocolate ganache cake for dessert. For those residents 
who do not enjoy prime rib, alternatives are available.  We hope your loved one will enjoy their choices, and we 
hope that your holiday is safe as well.  

 
We encourage you to communicate with your loved one via virtual methods such as FaceTime.  Please 

call ahead and speak with the Social Work staff at (585) 345-2051. All visits must be confirmed by the staff prior 
to visitation.   

 
Lastly, as the holidays are now upon us, we want to thank our residents for the opportunity to serve and 

care for you, and we also thank you, our resident families and representatives for allowing us the privilege to 
serve your loved one.  It is a duty and honor that we hold sacred and dear.  

 
May the blessings and hopefulness of the holiday be upon you and all your loved ones.  Wishing you 

good health and joy. 
 

Sincerely, 
Nicole M. Gallagher 
Nicole M. Gallagher, LNHA 
Administrator | Western NYS Veterans Home 
220 Richmond Avenue | Batavia, NY 14020 














